WOORE COMMUNITY SPEED WATCH,  targeting speeding in our Parish.	April 2023
The CSW has been active now for 18 months.  We currently have 8 active members with 2 new volunteers awaiting training.
We have 4 approved sites in the Parish, Newcastle Rd, Audlem Rd, the Village Hall & Pipe Gate.  Others may be added after consultation. 
We have been formally trained by the Police to use a hand held Speed Gun, to then report any vehicles recorded at the speed limit +10% +2.  30 mph means 35 & over, 40 mph means 46 & over.
Each operation is typically an hour, involving 3 people wearing Hi Viz jackets.  Yellow signs are displayed officially indicating our presence.  We operate within guidelines from the Safer Roads partnership.  We are fully insured and each session is formally booked in with West Mercia police  CSW. 
We can only operate in daylight & in dry weather, which restricts time opportunities in the winter, summer offers us more time opportunities to vary when we are out.
The Newcastle Road is the hot spot, with typically 30 recorded at 35+ every hour.  The largest number here was 48 in an hour, with a maximum speed recorded at 52mph.  That individual received a Police visit a couple of days later. 
Speeding in our village is beyond antisocial with many pedestrians including young children & pet walkers running the gauntlet on narrow footpaths.  This can mean traffic flying past as close as 1 metre which is especially disconcerting around the Village school. 
Our objective is essentially to reduce speeds throughout the parish by both our presence & the assistance of the Police. 
First time offenders receive a polite official letter to slow down in the parish.
Second offenders either caught in our parish, or by other CSW groups within the Police area, will receive a less polite letter & a final warning that they have come to the attention of  West Mercia Police.
After a third offence the Police Patrols using Automatic Number recognition will target the vehicle.  
If a vehicle is over 50 mph in a 30 mph limit they will receive an immediate police visit.
The Police inform us that in many parishes the worst offenders are local people.  
So please be mindful both in our parish & other parishes that speed limits are set for a reason, safety of ALL parishioners. 
Finally we are on the lookout for more volunteers to join the Woore CSW.  If anyone could offer us some help please get in contact with us.
Colin Hamilton Woore CSW coordinator. 
